December 15, 2021

FUTURE WITHOUT BOUNDARIES

Dr. Kathleen Hermsmeyer Superintendent Pacific Springs Charter

RE: ESSER III Expenditure Plan Approval

Dear Dr. Hermsmeyer,

Thank you for the timely submission of your charter school's ESSER III Expenditure Plan. This plan was required since your charter school has been allocated Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds under the American Rescue Plan Act, commonly referred to as ESSER III funds.

The San Diego County Office of Education is required to review and approve all countywide charter school ESSER III Expenditure Plans. Our office has completed its review and has approved your school's ESSER III Expenditure Plan. Please ensure this plan is publicly available on your school's website.

Please note: ESSER III funds are federal funds, and therefore are subject to audit review. Auditors and Federal Program Monitoring (FPM) reviewers will analyze for allowable uses of these funds.

Your commitment to working collaboratively with the San Diego County Office of Education staff has been greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kristin Armatis

Senior Director, Charter School Services

cc: Assistant Superintendent of Business Services, Springs Charter Schools